
       Happy New Year!  Now is one of the     

 busy times of the year for all of 

 us.  The     Annual meeting went with

    out any big snag.  I want to congratu

          late  Al Tharp on receiving our "Archer 

of the Year" award, your new board member Craig Deuel, and your two 

new alternate board members Tim Whetsell and Dan Conrad.  Board 

members and Officer contact information will be posted shortly.  The By-

Law changes were voted upon and the By-Laws will now appear as they 

were voted upon on our web site and the club cork board.  I have re-

worked the club rules and they are also posted on the web site and the 

cork board.  I would also remind you that the first leg of our Triple Crown 

starts on January 21st.  There is a flyer with more detail posted in the 

range.  We will be changing the card lock out on January 31st so please 

help us out and get your renewal in soon.  Thanks for a good year and 

you have a good year.                                          Bob 

Board Meeting 

 

The Annual meeting of the Cheyenne Field Arch-

ers was called to order at 5.48 pm on January 8th, 

2011 at the Cheyenne Field Archers Office. 

Present: 

 

.Board members Mike Lancaster, Matt Rusk, Bob 

Day, Mary Jo Day, Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, Jim 

Frauendienst , and Bob Graham were present.  

Adam Lewis was not present.    
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LEAGUES 

Tuesday night, 7:00 pm 

Thursday night, 7:00 pm 

Sunday paper leagues 4:00 pm 

 
JOAD 

Saturday @ 9:00 am 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
Las Vegas 450-January 15  

 
Triple Crown  January 21st & 

January 22nd 

 
Blue Face Shoot-February 12th 

 

Triple Crown February 25th & 
February 26th 

Triple Crown March 25th &  

March 26th 

A word from your President 

Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report  

Mary Tharp did not present the Minutes from the 

December Board Meeting.   

Mary Jo Day presented the Treasurer’s Report 

from December.  Patrick Miller made a motion to 

accept the December Treasurer’s report and Jim 

Seekins seconded the motion.   

Membership Report was given by Mel 

Schlagel.  He reported that 55 to 60 members 

have renewed their membership.  The door lock 

will be changed January 31st.   He also reported 

that CFA has 275 members registered.  The last 

half of the year had approximately 30 new mem-

bers join.   
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2010 
Club Officers 

 
President 

Bob Day 

 
Vice President 

 Bob Graham 

 
Secretary 

Mary Tharp 
 

Treasurer 

Mary Jo Day 
 

Board Members 

Matt Rusk 

Mike Lancaster 

Al Tharp 

Craig Deuel 

 

Alternates 

Jim Fraundenlist 

Tim Whetsell 

Dan Conrad 

New Business 

Old Business 

Years Accomplishments-the 

range floor was painted and should 

last at least two years before it will 

need to be done again.  We got the 

new trailer to help with the remote 

shoots. 

Club Shirts, hats and decals-we 

still have club shirts which cost 

$18.00, t-shirts from BHW for sale 

for $10.00 (There are 2XL, Medi-

ums and Small long sleeves avail-

able and some short sleeved ones 

available), hats which cost $20.00 

(there is no profit on the hats) and 

CFA window decals for your vehi-

cles for $5.00.   It was discussed 

that we bring the shirts, hats and 

decals out on league nights for 

members to purchase. 

Thanks-Bob Day extended his 

thanks to the officers, board mem-

bers and to all the CFA members 

for a great year. 

 

Proposed Budget-Bob Day re-

ported that as everyone looks at 

the proposed budget that they may 

notice that the budget is not bal-

anced.   The two proposed changes 

included extra money to redo the 

outdoor range so it doesn’t look 

like our trash pile as people drive 

up and targets for the Curt Gowdy 

range.  He said he realizes that the 

club will not be able to do this every 

year without raising fees, either mem-

bership or some of our larger shoot 

fees to cover the shortfall.  Bob Gra-

ham brought up that we should still 

work on donations, for instance Bow 

Hunters Weekend could make $4,000 

in donations.  A motion was made by 

Bob Graham to accept the proposed 

budget and was seconded by Jim 

Seekins.  A vote was taken and there 

were none opposed.  The 2011 budget 

was adopted. 

Club ByLaws-changes were advertised for 

two months, November and December 2010. 

Article I-change was giving the 

board authority to appoint a successor when 

there is no alternate available to fill a va-

cancy in the board until it can be voted on at 

the next annual meeting, except for the 

President position.  A vote was taken and it 

passed by unanimous vote. 

Article II-change adding job de-

scriptions for the board members.  A vote 

was taken and there were none opposed.  

The changed passed. 

Article IV-the change was clarify-

ing that the club would pay NFAA fees for 

board members up to five total including the 

officers, to maintain our NFAA accreditation 

only if there are not five NFAA members in 

our general membership.  A vote was taken 

and there were none opposed, the change 

passed. 
Article V- was changed that any 

member of the board of Directors who 

misses three meetings without substantial 

reason will be replaced by one of the alter-

nates.  A vote was taken, there were none 

opposed, the change passed. 
Article VI-the change was that there  

Have Bow, Will Go!! 
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Is only one signature required on all checks.  A vote 

was taken, there were none opposed.  The change 

passed. 

Article VII-the change was that the board 

could purchase a single item costing less than $1500.00 

without being voted on by the general membership.  A 

vote was taken, there were 21 yes(s) and 15 no(s).  The 

change passed. 

Article IX-which was only a verbiage change 

from initiation to building fee.  A vote was taken, there 

was only 1 opposed, the change passed. 

Article XI-which spells out the individual and 

family membership fees which didn’t change this year, 

and for new members starting after January, the fee will 

be prorated.  A vote was taken, only 2 opposed, the 

change passed. 

Article XII-the change only spelled out the 

associate fees. A vote was taken, none opposed, the 

change passed. 

Article XIII-the change only spelled out the 

single youth membership fee.  A vote was taken, none 

opposed, the change passed. 

Article XVI- the change was that future by-

laws be posted in the Newsletter in November and De-

cember.  A vote was taken, none opposed, the change 

passed. 

 Article XVIII-prohibiting broadheads on the 

indoor range.  Discussion surrounding this ensued.  A 

vote was taken and the majority was opposed to adding 

this article.  The addition of this article did not pass. 

Archer of the Year Award-was awarded to Al Tharp 

for his work for the club. 

Election of Officers-Robert Day, President; Bob Gra-

ham, Vice President; Mary Jo Day, Treasurer; Mary 

Tharp, Secretary; Board Members-Al Tharp, Matt 

Rusk, Mike Lancaster and Craig Deuel; alternate board 

members-Jim Fraundenlist, Dan Conrad and Tim Whet-

sell.  A motion was made by Patrick Miller to accept the 

nominations of the officers, board members and alternates, 

it was seconded by Craig Deuel.   

Reminders about Leagues-  

 

Sunday paper league –   4:00 pm  $3.00 fee * 

Tuesday 3-D league –   7:00 pm  $5.00 fee * 

Thursday Trad 3-D league –  7:00 pm   $5.00 fee  

* 

*Kids under 18 shoot free 

 

Upcoming Events- 

Las Vegas 450-Saturday, January 15  

Triple Crown (1st leg)-Friday, January 21st 

and Saturday, January 22nd 

Blue Face Shoot-February 12th 

Triple Crown (2nd leg) –Friday, February 

25th and Saturday, Febuary 26th 

Triple Crown (3rd leg)-Friday, March 25th 

and Saturday, March 26th 

 

Membership Renewal-It’s now time to renew the club 

membership, the door lock will be changed January 31st. 

 

NFAA Rules-It was determined that changing all the club 

rules to NFAA rules would be too cumbersome to change. 

Jim Fraundenlist made a motion to change just the arrow 

speed to 300 feet per second, which was seconded by Bob 

Graham.   To adjust for deviation of chronographs, there 

would be a variance allowed of + or –3% maximum. A vote 

was taken and there was only 1 opposed.  The rule will 

change. 

 

Adjournment-Dan Conrad motioned that the meeting be 

adjourned,  unknown member seconded it.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:05 pm. 

Minutes submitted by: Mary Tharp 

Other Business  
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